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I am not sure how I can best 

summarise 2021 but at least 

we approach the end of the 

year in a better situation than 

the start. 

I write to all our friends, 

colleagues, and partners in 

the Eastern England region and in London, to say thank you 

so much for your engagement and support during this 

challenging year. Having 12 months squeezed into 6 months 

has really constrained our engagement / outreach activity, so 

I apologise in advance if we have failed to follow up any 

initial contacts, or if the Royal Navy has not featured on your 

óradarô. We will endeavour to spread our wings more in 2022. 

For those that I have not met, may I take this opportunity to 

briefly introduce myself. I am a Warfare Officer, who has 

spent most of my 37 years of active service at sea, mainly in 

frigates and I commanded the T23s Grafton, Portland and 

Argyll, completing my sea time as the Executive Officer of 

Ark Royal in her last commission. I also had the honour of 

being the Captain of HMS Raleigh, commanded the 

Devonport Flotilla and last year led a multi-national / coalition 

Task Force in the Gulf, providing security support to 

merchant shipping. I was delighted to be selected to be the 

Naval Regional Commander for Eastern England at the end 

of 2020, starting the role in early April. 

What is the job about? We are a small team that has a wide-

ranging remit to raise the understanding of the Royal Navy 

across the 22 counties, including London. The first question 

that I asked was where do we start? It is my avowed intent to 

spread our engagement across the whole region, in 

particular in areas where we have minimal presence, but it 

has been a challenge in this COVID-constrained year.  

 

It has been an absolute pleasure to meet so many fantastic 

people, especially those who give so much in support of the 

Armed Forces, with the Reserves, Cadets or Veterans / 

Spouse employment. I have also been taken aback by the 

good will I have received from local Government and senior 

representatives of the counties and the boroughs.  

We also arrange visits by UK and foreign warships into non-naval 

harbours but unfortunately this has been marked by short notice 

cancellations, rather than successful engagement. However, we 

had HMS Ledbury in Cowes for Cowes Week, HMS Severn 

outboard of HMS Belfast for her re-commissioning and HMS 

Albion and HMS Argyll in London in September. We will aim to 

achieve more next year.  

2022 is the year of the Her Majesty the Queenôs Platinum Jubilee 

and Falklands Islands 40 ï two very notable anniversaries, in 

addition to the routine diary of military and civic events. We look 

forward to engaging with all our current friends but will always seek 

to explore new opportunities to build relationships, particularly with 

the maritime enterprise and defence sector industries, and to 

support our vital recruiting effort across the diverse communities in 

the region. 

May I wish everyone a refreshing and relaxing Christmas holiday 

period and all the very best for 2022.   

New Deputy Naval Liaison Officer 
Lieutenant Dan Cope 

Lieutenant Dan Cope, joined NRC EE as 
Deputy Naval Liaison Officer (DNLO) in July 
21, he will look after the programme and 
operational requirements for all Military 
Shipôs Visits our region. Dan is a Weapon 
Engineer Submariner with 21 yearsô service 
behind him. Much of his operational time 
has been onboard the Vanguard Class 
Submarines, based out of Faslane in 

Scotland and for the first time in his career, he is enjoying a draft 
close to his home county of Kent. Dan is very much looking 
forward to the engagement opportunities his role at NRCEE will 
bring.  
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September saw the start of Londonôs Totally Thames festival 2021, which is held throughout the city over the course of the 
month. The annual festival celebrates the culture, environment and heritage of the River Thames. HMS Example and her crew 
were extremely proud to come and be part of the festival, arriving at the beginning of September for the Classic Boats Festival 
held in St Katherines Dock (SKD), supported by NRC EE out of HMS President. There were many attractions to come and see 
including the Dunkirk Little Ships and the Queenôs Rowbarge, The Glorinana; it was HMS Exampleôs job to get people out onto 
the Thames itself so they could enjoy the city from the water. The Commanding Officer Lieutenant A Hagget said ñWho knew that 
there was so much going on in every 100m stretch of water, the banks of the Thames are literally packed with historically 
interesting sightsò  It was a real pleasure to meet such a varied group of people and to take them out on the river where they all 
had stories to tell about how it affected their lives. The historical importance of the river and its users dates back hundreds of 
years and events like the Classic Boat Festival will help preserve that knowledge and history for the future. HMS Example was 
grateful for the opportunity to come and support such a prestigious event and a big BZ must go out to all the organisers and 
hosts who made it possible. Able Seaman Masive stated ñThe knowledge and history of the Thames will be preserved through 
events such as this and it was awesome to come and be a part of it!ò  

Throughout her time in London HMS Example hosted a number of Employer Recognition Award winners from 2020 with South 
East (SE) and Greater London (GL) Reserve Forces and Cadets Association (RFCA), Army personnel from  MOD Main Building, 
Sea Cadets, Friends of SKD and Berth Holders including Dunkirk Little Ships Skippers at the Classic Boat Festival. Concurrently, 
HMS Exploit provided tours around their ship in the SKD Marina, the Royal Marines and Sea Cadets provided physical 
challenges at Marble Quay for visitors to the festival. 

P2000s Support Totally Thames - Classic Boat Festival 

SE RFCA 1 GL RFCA SE RFCA 2 ARMY  Friends of SKD 

HMS EXAMPLE HMS EXPLOIT DUNKIRK LITTLE SHIPS 

QUEENôS ROW BARGE - GLORIANA (2012) 
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